SOUTH BRISTOL TOWN BOARD MEETING

August 12, 2002


REGULAR MEETING
The regular meeting of the South Bristol Town 

Aug. 12, 2002
Board was called to order at 7:30pm at the Town Hall, 6500 Gannett Hill Rd. W., Naples, NY 

PRESENT
Daniel Marshall, Supervisor


Mitchell Cornish, Councilman


Dale Stoker, Councilman


Donna Goodwin, Councilman


Thomas Hawks, Councilman

RECORDING SECRETARY
Betty Collins, Town Clerk

OTHERS
Larry & Kathy Duel, Bruce Hawkins

COMMUNICATIONS 
The following communications were received:

1. Proposal from Karl Bennage for doing the floor in 3 offices.  Supr. Marshall asked Councilman Cornish to get another quote.

2. From NYS Retirement saying the Town will contribute less.

3. From Association of Towns – annual fee $100.

4. NYS Assessors with equalization rates.

CEO REPORT
On motion of Councilman Stoker seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin the CEO Report for July was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

HIGHWAY DEPT.
Councilman Stoker said they are going to chip Gulick Rd. and Hicks Rd. next week.


Highway Supt. Duel said that they probably would do Gulick Rd. in one day.

COMMUNICATIONS
Councilman Hawks said that he questions we are having a virus attack.


Highway Supt. Duel said that he has been getting at least five corrupt e-mails a day.


Councilman Hawks said that they can test the system from the outside; according to Jesse Group, Norton is taking care of it on the outside.  He said that he wants address at the web site as he has some ideas for changing it; Digital Towpath is working with Niagara Mohawk to fund this template for governments that is common.

FIRE/AMBULANCE SUB-STATION



Councilman Hawks said that he is playing neutral between the Town and fire department.  He said that the criteria for getting a substation; the role is ten active members from South Bristol, the two employees are not being counted now.  He said that we are very close now.

PICTOMETRY
Councilman Hawks said that we have pictometry in the Assessors office now.


Assessor Hawkins said that it is helpful.


Councilman Stoker said that he finds it very useful.


Councilman Hawks said that we need to address who we can distribute this to.  He will check with Kevin Schultz at Ontario County.


Assessor Hawkins said that the program leaves a little to be desired yet.


Supr. Marshall said that the next step would be to install it on the Highway Supt’s. computer and look into the CEO’s office also.

TIME WARNER
Councilman Stoker said that he believes that Tom Hawks is going to contact Time Warner.


Councilman Hawks said that he hasn’t done it yet.

BUILDINGS & GROUNDS
Councilman Cornish said that the roof over this meeting room is still an issue; the CEO says an architect needs to be consulted.


Highway Supt. Duel said that it needs vents with something to move the heat out.


Supr. Marshall said that we need a recommendation that we need some type of power vent in there.  He suggests it be put on the back side of the building; lets get some prices on power vents.  The Town Board agreed.  


Councilman Cornish agreed to do it and said that Karl Bennage has done some repairs.

ENVIRONMENTAL
Supr. Marshall asked is there someone else that would like to pick up attending the Canandaigua Lake Watershed Council?


Councilwoman Goodwin said that she would do it.


Supr. Marshall asked Clerk Collins to draw up a resolution for next months meeting.

FINANCE
Councilwoman Goodwin said that budget time is coming up.

HUNTING LICENSES
Councilman Cornish said that the Town Clerk has the computer installed to sell hunting licenses.


Clerk Collins said that the equipment is here but not working yet.

CEMETERIES
Wilder Cemetery


Councilman Stoker said that Supr. Marshall is sending Mr. McGee a letter as he expressed some desire to sell his property.  As for starting a new cemetery, Attorney Dutcher is looking into this.


Allen Cemetery


Councilman Stoker said that we met with Don Simmons and he is putting money into the iron fence restoration.  He did contact Rich Baird and he gave two proposals.  Councilman Stoker said that if we do the work at the cemetery Don Simmons said that he will maintain it.


Supr. Marshall said that once we start on it, it opens the door for others.  He said that we might want to look into grant money for this restoration.


Councilman Stoker said that Attorney Dutcher is still looking at some more.

PERSONNEL
Councilwoman Goodwin said that we are going to need to start looking to replace Bruce Hawkins as Assessor.


Supr. Marshall asked Councilwoman Goodwin and Councilman Stoker to form a search committee and define job requirements.  He said that we need to look at options of possibility of sharing an assessor and that would lead to a clerk position.

MIDDLEBROOK RD. 
Supr. Marshall said that regarding the right-of-way request, Mr. Mancuso has not been heard from and he said he would get the abstract.

LAWSUIT/CLAIM

COOK & RYAN VS TOWN OF SOUTH BRISTOL


Councilman Stoker said that the lawsuit has been thrown out and the Judge is also having some legal fees reimbursed.  He said that Judge Harvey said it can never be brought up again.

PLANNING BOARD ISSUES
Supr. Marshall said that we will do this at the September meeting.

INTERMUNICIPAL COOPERATION AGREEMENT


On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilman Cornish authorization of Supr. Marshall to sign the Intermunicipal Cooperation Agreement for assessment services was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

BOPPLE HILL – GUIDERAILS
Supr. Marshall said that we received an estimate for guide rails along Bopple Hill Road for $58,900.  The funds are available in the Capital Reserve Fund for this.


Highway Supt. Duel discussed installation of guiderails.  He said that we are kind of duplicating services with Sniedze Associates.  We needed the study and are using that.


On motion of Councilman Cornish seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin authorization for Highway Supt. Duel to proceed with guide rail improvements as described in the July 26, 2002 letter from Sneidze Associates, not to exceed $58,900 was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

TOWN HALL COPIER
Supr. Marshall said that the Board will look at replacing the copier during the budget meeting.

RICHMOND FIRE DISTRICT
Supr. Marshall said that basically the fee for this year was $13,768 and they are proposing raising it 4% each year for the next three years.  He said that he doesn’t know where they get the 4% from and he will take this back to them.

COYE CEMETERY
Supr. Marshall said that Brian Young, Cemetery Custodian, is asking to repair some stones and also looking for authorization to charge a higher amount for digging a grave.


On motion of Supr. Marshall seconded by Councilman Hawks authorization for Brian Young to get the repairs as he asked to be done with the money coming from the Cemetery fund was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.


On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin the increase in fee to have a grave site dug to $325 was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

JUNK CARS
Councilman Cornish said that we need to go to the Planning Board requesting the order to remedy and have them disposed. 


Supr. Marshall said that this needs to be researched some before we ask the Planning Board.

SUPR’S. REPORT
On motion of Councilman Stoker seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin the Supr’s. report for July was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

TOWN CLERK’S REPORT
On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin the Town Clerk’s report for July was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

TRANSFERS
On motion of Councilman Stoker seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin the following transfer was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.


From A1910.4 to A1640.4        $2,462.89

BUDGET AMENDMENT
Supr. Marshall said that this is for guide rails.


On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Hawks the following budget amendment was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.


Debit    DA599 Appropriated Fund Bal.   $58,607.45


Credit    DA5112.2G Permanent Improvements – Guide Rails  $58,607.45 

OUTSTANDING CHECK
On motion of Supr. Marshall seconded by Councilman Hawks authorization for Bookkeeper Dunn to redeposit funds of $290.94 to A2770 because of an outstanding check dated 12/10/00 was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

ADJOURN
On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin and carried the meeting adjourned at 8:55pm.


Respectively submitted:


Betty Collins


Town Clerk

